
Bill Gates hails China ‘best place’
for ambitious youth
Bill Gates, former chairman of Microsoft Corp and chairman of the Bill &
Melinda Gates Foundation, receives a table tennis paddle from Peking
University in Beijing on Friday. Gates talked with students after delivering
a speech at the university and was invited to play a game of table tennis.
[Photo by Zhu Xingxin/chinadaily.com.cn] 

Once widely considered the world’s richest man, Microsoft founder Bill Gates
has said China is the “best place” for the young to fulfil their ambitions to
make the world a better place.

In a Friday lecture to Peking University students, the billionaire
philanthropist described the skepticism in some developed countries about
whether globalization works for ordinary people.

He said the results of the U.S. presidential election and the Brexit vote
showed how any country may turn inward when confronted with difficult issues
like immigration, security and global development. In a world suddenly short
of experienced leaders, Gates commended China for assuming greater
responsibility for critical global issues like climate change and inclusive
development.

Gates told hundreds of students attending the lecture of his high hopes for
China’s youth as they enter the workforce at the time of “China’s rise as a
center of global progress and innovation.”

“The world’s eyes are on China…the world’s eyes are specifically on all of
you… What an incredible thing is the belief that you can make the world a
better place. There has never been a better moment.”

Gates said China has to deal with the most urgent challenges the world faces.

Health, agriculture, energy, and technology are areas where Gates sees
“exciting opportunities” for more “amazing progress” for China and for the
world.

Gates believes China could lead the world in eradicating malaria. He
commended Tu Youyou’s discovery of artemisinin, which won her a Nobel Prize
in 2015, and said there was need to develop more powerful tools — like a
single-dose treatment — to block transmission of the malaria parasite form
mosquitos to humans. More than 3.2 billion people in the world still live
with the risk of malaria infection, he said.

On agriculture, Gates said China’s continuing advances in rice growing could
benefit to millions of small farmers in Sub-Saharan Africa. Gates’ foundation
has keen interest in Africa and is working with the Ministry of Commerce and
Ministry of Agriculture on sustainable agriculture throughout Africa.
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He said China understands that helping other countries creates a more stable
and secure world for people everywhere.

The founder of Microsoft sees great potential in China’s tech sector. A lab
he set up in Beijing about 20 years ago has grown into Microsoft’s largest
research center outside the United States with some 200 of the world’s top
researchers, developers and more than 300 visiting scientists and fellows.

He said the lab also supports up-and-coming software developers by hiring
more than 5,000 interns.

“Maybe you want to develop the next vaccine that protects everyone from
malaria. Maybe you want to design the battery that lights people’s desks at
night…” he told students.

“No matter what, if your ambition is to improve the world, this is the best
time and the best place to do it.”

China to conduct 2nd scientific survey
on Qinghai-Tibet Plateau

The government of Tibet Autonomous Region and Chinese Academy of Sciences
have agreed to launch a large-scale survey of the Qinghai-Tibet Plateau, 40
years after the first was conducted.

Scientists will set out in June to investigate changes in resources, ecology
and the environment on the plateau. Their findings will be used to provide
scientific support for environmental protection and economic and social
development in Tibet.

New technologies, including drones and satellites, will be employed to cover
the whole area and capture more comprehensive and accurate scientific data.

The first investigation was conducted in the 1970s, involving over 50
subjects such as geology, geophysics, botany, zoology and agriculture.

5.1-magnitude earthquake hits SW
China: CENC

A 5.1-magnitude earthquake jolted Yangbi County in southwest China’s Yunnan
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Province at 7:55 a.m. Monday, according to the measurement of the China
Earthquake Networks Center (CENC).

The epicenter, with a depth of about 12 km, was monitored at 25.89 degrees
north latitude and 99.8 degrees east longitude.

BCC: Action needed on poor broadband,
especially in rural areas and for
small firms

Today the BCC launches results from a digital survey on broadband
connectivity for businesses in the UK.

27th March 2017 

Businesses across the UK, particularly in rural areas, are still without
reliable broadband connections, despite companies saying the availability of
fully functional broadband is extremely important to their operations,
according to the results of a survey released today (Monday) by the British
Chambers of Commerce (BCC).

All companies surveyed (99%) say a reliable broadband connection is
important, (82% say extremely so), yet nearly one in five (18%) suffer from
unreliable connections (11% not very reliable; 7% not at all reliable).

 The findings also show that firms in rural areas are at least twice as
likely to have unreliable connections (30%) as those in towns (15%), inner
cities (13%), and suburban areas (12%).

Smaller businesses are the most likely to suffer from unreliable broadband,
with nearly a quarter (24%) of sole traders and 21% of micro-businesses
reporting problems.

The survey suggests that more reliable connections would allow businesses to
do more. Nearly half of businesses (48%) say if the reliability of their
broadband connection was improved it would allow them to use more
applications, particularly cloud-based services (24%), transfer of large
files (22%), remote server access for employees (15%).

Dr Adam Marshall, Director General of the British Chambers of Commerce, said:

“Business communities across the UK still report that our digital
infrastructure is not fit for purpose. Throughout the country, significant
numbers of companies of every size and sector lack reliable internet
connectivity – a basic requirement for businesses to operate efficiently in
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today’s world.

“Unreliable connections stunt productivity, causing needless delays, costs
and frustration. While businesses in every corner of the UK are affected, our
research shows that it’s rural areas and small businesses that are most
likely to suffer. An unreliable connection acts as an obstacle to growth, and
puts those firms most in need of support at a competitive disadvantage.

“We’ve been calling on both providers and on government for years to fund the
necessary upgrades required to deliver superfast broadband to business
communities. Regulators, too, must ensure that firms actually get the quality
and speeds of connection they are promised. While we welcome recent
ministerial announcements about investing in 5G technology and efforts to
build a world-class digital infrastructure in the UK, there is still a long
way to go in getting the basics right. The immediate focus must be on
providing all companies with connections that are reliable and of sufficient
speed, which would boost business confidence and encourage firms to maximise
opportunities for growth, trade and investment.”

Ends

 

Notes to editors:

The British Chambers of Commerce (BCC) surveyed 1,465 business people from
all regions of the UK online in January 2017 to understand how businesses
rate the overall reliability of their broadband connections, and how a more
reliable connection could help their businesses. Of the businesses surveyed,
96% were SMEs, 22% operate in the manufacturing sector, and 78% operate in
the services sector.

The British Chambers of Commerce (BCC) sits at the heart of a powerful
network of 52 Accredited Chambers of Commerce across the UK, representing
thousands of businesses of all sizes and within all sectors. Our Global
Business Network connects exporters with nearly 40 markets around the world.
For more information, visit: www.britishchambers.org.uk
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Press release: First-time buyers
relying on parents to get onto housing
ladder

[unable to retrieve full-text content]Research shows a rise in ‘bank of mum
and dad’ helping their children onto the housing ladder.
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